Kent Newsletter

Friends and neighbors,

Spring is finally ushering in - but taking its time based on plunging temperatures we witnessed
yesterday. As a precaution, I'm plastering this month's newsletter in springtime vibes
(including Daffodils from last year's Kent Daffodil Days) to ward off the possibility of an April
Fool's Day snowfall.

There's a lot to share in this newsletter (including some great vaccine news), so let's dive
right in!

Remember...

...take a breath,

...give folks a minute,
...assume some positive intent.

Stay well,

COVID 19 Updates

Updates on infection rates and testing: State
trends are continuing to rise across New England.
Our daily case rate, based on a rolling two-week
average for the previous two weeks, is down from
35.9 for the previous period, to 30.8. This represents
12 positive cases. This indicates that we are not out
of the woods yet, and need to stay vigilant.

Wear A Mask
Wash Your Hands
Watch Your Distance

Easing of restrictions: With the easing of travel restrictions, and spring break right around
the corner, we know people are going to begin traveling again. The Connecticut Department
of Public Health continues to urge the state’s residents and those who are traveling to the
state to continue to be cautious and follow the latest travel-related guidance from the state
and the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. If you are planning out of state
travel, please visit the CT Travel Advisory page to read the latest recommendations.

COVID19 Test Site: The COVID testing site at the Transfer Station continues to provide free
testing every Monday from 3:00p-7:00p. We have confirmed that the site will stay open
through at least the end of April. Special SHOUT OUT to the Kent Emergency Management


https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2020/09/01/816707182/map-tracking-the-spread-of-the-coronavirus-in-the-u-s
https://portal.ct.gov/Coronavirus/Travel
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/fully-vaccinated.html#:~:text=For now%2C if you've,crowds and poorly ventilated spaces.
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=001beAL-N5vKfQDM51XpHjFB3lJ7x1Kn827OMB8oU8PbLi6HEh4ZwpiEu1gKFakxTIxtqHk74OMK4HBNbXWbA7AJw%3D%3D

Citizen Emergency Response Team (CERT) for continuing to provide traffic management for
the site every week!

Vaccination rollout: Compared to other states across the country, Connecticut continues to

rank high in their vaccination rates, especially for percent of the population that have been
administered at least one dose. Here's what that looks like on a "scatter" visualization - each

dot represents a state (the size of the dot represents overall population). The farther to the

right the dot, the higher the vaccination rate. Our 'dot' - Connecticut - is the small dark blue \
dot second from the right, ranking second in the nation.

data source: https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2021/01/28/960901166/how-is-the-covid-19-vaccination-campaign-going-in-your-state
v v . . .
I'm sure you're asking...How is Kent doing?

97.9% of residents 75 and older have been vaccinated
95.3% of residents 65-74 years old have been vaccinated

Overall for our town, 43.79% of our population has been vaccinated. What does this
mean?
e We rank 8th overall when compared with the 169 towns across Connecticut!
¢ We rank 2nd when compared with the other towns in Litchfield County!

Vaccine Eligibility: Eligibility is now expanded to all residents 16 years of age and older.
This is ambitious, yes. For Kent, it means approximately 1200 residents. In these first few
days please be patient and keep checking back on the VAMS site for new appointments to
open up.

To make an appointment for the vaccine, visit the CT Vaccine Portal, create a VAMS account,
or find more information on vaccine safety.

In addition to VAMS, | have some good news: Through a partnership with the New Milford
Health Department, they have made a block of appointments at their vaccination clinic at the
John Pettibone community Center available for Kent residents only. These appointments
are for Kent residents only, and appointments will continue to be added each week based
on the vaccine allocation. Schedule an appointment by clicking the button below.

More good news: the High Watch vaccination site at The Kent Barns is booking
appointments and open Tuesday through Saturday. Appointments for this site can be booked
by calling 211.

Are you making an appointment for a family member or loved one? The Department of Public
Health has developed a Navigator's Guide, which answers many questions about scheduling
an appointment for someone else.

Important note: At this point, only the Pfizer vaccine has been approved for those aged 16


https://portal.ct.gov/Vaccine-Portal
https://newmilford.as.me/KENT
https://files.constantcontact.com/29c8d7eb001/90144b76-4745-4126-ae28-81ff9809db64.pdf

and 17. When signing up for an appointment for this age group, make sure you are making an
appointment for the Pfizer vaccine.

Are you homebound and want to be vaccinated? Click the link below to an application for
hombound citizens.
https://dphsubmissions.ct.gov/homebound

Assistance/COVID19 grants: Are you an artist? The Craft Emergency Relief Funds
(CERF+) grant program provides funding to individual artists to safeguard their studios,

protect their careers and prepare for emergencies. Click the link below for more information:
https://cerfplus.org/get-ready/get-ready-grants/
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Upcoming Dates of Interest

Sunday, April 4th | Transfer station is open on Easter | 8:00a - 3:30p
Saturday, April 24th | Shredding Event | 9:00a-1:00p | Kent Transfer Station

Saturday, May 8th | Household Hazardous Waste Event | 9:00a-2:00p |
Newtown Public Works

Friday, May 7th | Town Budget Hearing | 7:00p | TBA
Friday, May 21st | Annual Town Budget Meeting | 7:00p | TBA

Always visit the Town website calendar for a complete schedule of meetings

Town Government

Transfer Station Glass Recycling Pilot Program: The program
is off to a very successful start. Transfer Station users have been
quick to start separating out their glass and placing it in the new
container. Remember - All glass should be "topless" when tossing
it in. Metal and plastic caps go in the co-mingle, and corks go in
the "CORX" mailbox!

Public Trash Bin reminder: As our village heads into spring and
we transition to seeing alot more visitors, please remember, the
trash and recycling bins out around the village are provided as a
convenience to the public for garbage and recycling generated
when patronizing the shops and businesses around town. They
are intended for your to-go coffee cup' they are not intended to be
used for residential garbage dumping. If you are a resident, please
make arrangements for your household garbage and recycling, either by hiring a curbside
hauler, or contacting the Town Hall to purchase a Transfer Station permit.



https://dphsubmissions.ct.gov/homebound
https://cerfplus.org/get-ready/get-ready-grants/
https://hrra.org/household-hazardous-waste/
https://www.townofkentct.org/calendar/month

Transitions:

There are many ways to engage in a civic way at the local level and have your voice heard!
Submitting written testimony to support or oppose a bill, or volunteer ing to sit on a
subcommittee to help shape the future of municipal government.

Park & Rec Director search subcommittee: The Board of Selectmen is seeking a volunteer
at-large member for a subcommittee to review and make recommendations for moving
forward with the Park & Rec Director position. If you are interested, email Joyce Kearns or call
the First Selectman's office at 927.4627

The 2021 Legislative Session is well under way, and there are many bills that are worth
following. Here are a few bills I'm watching:

e H.B. 6442 | AN ACT CONCERNING EQUITABLE ACCESS TO BROADBAND.

e H.B 5429 | AN ACT CONCERNING PEDESTRIAN SAFETY, VISION ZERO
COUNCIL, SPEED LIMITS IN MUNICIPALITIES, FINES AND CHARGES FOR
CERTAIN VIOLATIONS, THE GREENWAYS COMMEMORATIVE ACCOUNT AND
MAINTENANCE WORK ZONE AND SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY ENFORCEMENT.
H.B. 6413 | AN ACT REQUIRING A STUDY OF A MUNICIPAL ENERGY SECURITY
AUTHORITY.

H.B. 6456 | AN ACT ESTABLISHING A TASK FORCE TO PROTECT SENIOR
CITIZENS FROM FRAUD.

H.B. 6485 | AN ACT CONCERNING THE CONNECTICUT HYDROGEN AND
ELECTRIC AUTOMOBILE PURCHASE REBATE.

S.B. 817 | AN ACT CONCERNING SENIOR CENTERS.

S.B. 1037 | AN ACT CONCERNING SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT.

H.J 41 | RESOLUTION PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO THE STATE
CONSTITUTION TO PERMIT NO-EXCUSE ABSENTEE VOTING.

If you see a bill you are passionate about, and think you'd like to submit written testimony,
click the "Public Hearing Testimony" button on the bill's webpage and you will see all written
submitted testimony. Reading other's testimony is a great place to find inspiration, proper
formatting for submitting your own written testimony.

Happenings Around Town

Kent Center School Kindergarten Pre-Registration is
open

If you have a child who is five (5) years of age on or before
December 31, 2021, now is the time to pre-register them for



https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/TOB/H/PDF/2021HB-06442-R00-HB.PDF
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/FC/PDF/2021HB-05429-R000083-FC.PDF
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/FC/PDF/2021HB-06413-R000055-FC.PDF
https://www.cga.ct.gov/asp/cgabillstatus/cgabillstatus.asp?selBillType=Bill&bill_num=HB06456&which_year=2021
https://www.cga.ct.gov/asp/cgabillstatus/cgabillstatus.asp?selBillType=Bill&bill_num=HB06485&which_year=2021
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/FC/PDF/2021SB-00817-R000016-FC.PDF
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/envdata/sl/2021SB-01037-R00LCO06230ENV-SL.PDF
https://www.cga.ct.gov/2021/TOB/H/PDF/2021HJ-00041-R00-HB.PDF

the 2021-2022 school year. Contact Meghan Robb or Mary
Cox via email or phone 860.927.3537, with the following
information: your name, current mailing and/or street
address, your phone number, your email address

your child's name and date of birth.

Click to view and download the letter from Principal Michelle
Mott.
Kent Chamber of Commerce Community Activities page:

Looking for one place to see what community activities are
happening in town? This page is a great resource!

Did You Know?

Never judge a book by its cover.

It may not be a big building, but it sure
does attract A LOT of people. In 2019,
the library had roughly 45,000 visits.

I was astonished by this number!
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Join the Town of Kent's Newsletter listserv and stay informed. Click the image to join, or sign up via
text by texting "KENT" to 42828.

visit our website: www.townofkentct.org
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https://files.constantcontact.com/29c8d7eb001/4a11485f-0652-4dd0-83fc-c78e495a0a8a.pdf
https://www.kentct.com/events
https://www.townofkentct.org/
https://www.facebook.com/TownofKent/
https://twitter.com/KentCT_EM

